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NEH Commissioning Goals

July 29, 2009

The fifth phase of LCLS commissioning (NEH) will begin in August 2009.  The goals of this commissioning phase are outlined below:

1) X-ray beam will be delivered to NEH Hutch 1 at the beginning of the commissioning period (open stopper S1).

2) Initial x-ray surveys in the NEH will confirm the basic adequacy of the Hutch 1 shielding (first-light survey).

3) Delivery of x-ray beam to the AMO instrument in Hutch 1 will be verified.

4) A comprehensive radiation survey of the area outside the Hutch 1 shielding will be carried out by the SLAC Radiation Protection Division, fully confirming the adequacy of the Hutch 1 shielding.

5) All machine protection (MPS) and beam containment systems (BCS) will be operationally verified to ensure safe operation for both personnel and hardware.  PPS checkout is not part of commissioning.

After these goals are met, the NEH will be considered to be operational for beam in Hutch 1, and commissioning of the AMO station may commence (subject to completion an appropriate Instrument Readiness Review).  When x-rays are first delivered to the other NEH hutches (Hutch 2 and Hutch 3), additional radiation surveys will be required.  These surveys will be managed using the LCLS Instrument Readiness Review process.  If a new instrument (SXR or XPP) is to be commissioned immediately following first light into a hutch, then the IRR for first light will be combined with the IRR for the new instrument.
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